




• significantly increase penalties for breaching the Code (and the UCT laws).

The current penalties set out under the Code only apply for a small number of 
specific offences, and where the code is breached outside of this, no significant 
penalties apply. The SBDC supports an extension of penalties to all aspects of the 
Code, as well an increase to the current pecuniary penalties. Presently the maximum 
financial penalty under the Code that a Court can impose for a breach is $63,000, 
which is insignificant when compared to the $1.1 million that corporations can 
receive for contravening the Australian Consumer Law. A.s the SBDC has outlined 
previously, we believe that the threat of higher financial p1enalties would serve as a 
stronger deterrent for abusing the franchise relationship. 

Concluding comments 

As stated in the SBDC's submission to the Inquiry on 111 May 2018, it is time for 
strong leadership to be shown to address the problems plaguing the sector and 
restore confidence in the franchising business model. Given the size and scale of the 
franchising sector in Australia and its importance to the national economy, the SBDC 
is hopeful that the Taskforce will progress meaningful reforms as a matter of 
urgency. 

If you would like to discuss this submission in more detail, please do not hesitate to 
contact [Redacted] or email [Redacted]
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